Mr. A. O. Anderson, Director of Physical Education, Board of Education, St. Louis, Missouri.

Dear Mr. Anderson:

I have your circular letter of January 13th calling attention to the very interesting plan of presenting a very worth while discussion, "Are We Ready to Teach?" at the convention in Sioux City. I think this is an excellent idea and I am sure the presentation will be very helpful.

I am just wondering if the authors of the papers selected are to present their manuscripts in person at the convention, or will someone else present them. Will there be any prize offered to stimulate these contributions by the senior students, men and women? I was thinking that if some part of their expenses toward the trip could be given these students it would be an added incentive. However, please do not think I am suggesting something that would be out of order.

We are placing a copy of this announcement on our bulletin board and calling attention to it through our Sasnak Newsletter. We are also sending out notice to our first year teachers: Miss Ruth Baker, Salina, Kansas; Mr. Forrest Hardacre, Ness City, Kansas; Miss Catherine Dunkel and Miss Lucille Bottom, Coffeyville, Kansas, Mr. Maurice Cannady, Lawrence, Kansas; Miss Maxyne Woody, Hollenberg, Kansas; and MissEsther Gilkeson, Medicine Lodge, Kansas. I am sure that all of these young teachers will be interested in the announcement.

Sincerely yours,

June Walt

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.